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We want our parents/caregivers/guardians to 
tell us what they think! 
Thank you to those families who have participated 

in our opinion survey.  Your input 
is greatly appreciated. 
For those yet to do so, we would 
encourage those families to 
participate. Our school will use 
the survey results to help inform 
and direct future school planning 
and improvement strategies.  

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey 
is an annual survey offered by the Department of 
Education that is designed to assist schools in 
gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions 
of school climate, student behaviour, and student 
engagement.  
All families are invited to participate in the survey. 
The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey 
opened Monday August 7 and will remain open 
until Friday 8 September 2023. 
The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 
minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 
convenient time within the survey period on 
desktop computers, laptops, tablets or 
smartphones. The online survey will be available 
in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, 
Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, 
Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and 
Vietnamese.  
The invitation to the survey, including the link and 
pin code required is on our Compass App.  Please 
contact the school office if you would like more 

information. 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
CHRIS MALONE 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
August 

Thursday August 17 
➢ 1pm 545 Paper Aeroplane Competition 
➢ Netball Club registration closes 
Friday August 18 
➢ Arts incursion 
Monday August 21 – Friday August 25 
➢ Book Week – Theme is ‘Read, Grow, Inspire’ 
➢ Sale & District Athletics Carnival 
Wednesday August 23 
➢ Sale College Grade 5 Transition Day  
➢ Pie Drive orders due by today 
Thursday August 24 
➢ Book Week Dress Up Day 
Monday August 28 
➢ Senior School Puffing Billy Trip 
➢ 6pm School Council Meeting 

September 
Friday September 1 
➢ Father’s Day/Special Person’s Day Stall 
➢ Whole School Disco 
Monday September 4 – 8 
➢ Book Fair 
Wednesday September 6 
➢ Pie Drive Delivery Day 
Thursday September 7 
➢ Parent teacher student interview day 
Friday September 8 
➢ Student Free Day 
Monday September 11 
➢ 2pm Parents & Friends meeting 
Monday September 11 - 15 
➢ Middle School Bike Education 
Friday September 15 
➢ Last day of Term 3 – 2.15pm dismissal 

October 
Monday October 2 
➢ First day of Term 4 
Wednesday October 11 – Friday October 13 
➢ Senior School Camp 
Friday October 27 
➢ Garden Party 

November 

about:blank
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Parent Teacher Student Interviews 
As part of our commitment to communicate with 
parents on the progress of their children, we will be 
conducting Parent-Student-Teacher Interviews on 
Thursday September 7.  
Students will attend school for their interview time 
only. 
Online bookings, via Compass, will open shortly. 

 
Newsline 
As the Newsline is now available on our Compass 
App, at the end of the month of August, the 
emailing of the Newsline to families will cease.  For 
those people who are unable to receive a Compass 
login, the Newsline is uploaded and available to 
view on our website each Tuesday. 
www.saleps.vic.edu.au 
If anyone has any queries, please don’t hesitate to 
contact the school office. 
 

 
From Monday August 14 – Friday 
August 18 we celebrate National 
Science Week. 
National Science Week will be 
celebrated this year at 545 
through the theme of Innovation: 
Powering Future Industries. 
Throughout the week students 
will undertake activities based 
around this theme. 

Now making paper planes in class normally results 
in being firmly spoken to by the teacher however, 
this will not be the case next week here at 545! 
As part of Science Week, students will have the 
opportunity to plan, design and construct a paper 
aeroplane at home and enter the 545 Paper 
Aeroplane Competition.  The competition will be 
held this Thursday August 17 in the Market 
Square. 
It is open to all students of all year levels. 
Students will need to design and construct their 
planes at home. 
Instructions for design details are provided at the 
end of this Newsline. 
Designs can be handed to Mr Smith before next 
Thursday or on the day of the competition. The 
winning aeroplanes will be awarded to the 
aeroplanes that fly the greatest distance. Good 
luck! 
 

2024 Planning 
Planning for 2024 is commencing.  We would 
appreciate being notified of any of the following 
situations: 

• New enrolments (2024 foundation and other 
levels) – if you know of any new enrolments, 
please notify the office. 

• Transfers out – if you are not returning to 545 
in 2024 (Grade 6’s excluded), please notify the 
office of your impending departure. 

 

 
 
Helpers Needed 
Parents & Friends are often looking for extra 
helpers for our events.  If you would like to join our 
‘helpers’ messenger chat, please text Katie Weire 
on 0417 330 344. 
 
Next Parents & Friends Meeting 
The next Parents & Friends meeting will be at 2pm 
on Monday September 11 in ‘The Nest’.  Everyone 
is most welcome and encouraged to attend. 
 
Father’s Day/Special Person’s Day Stall 
The Father’s Day/Special Person’s Day stall will be 
held on Friday September 1.  Students will be able 
to purchase gifts (priced at $3 and $6). 
Helpers are needed from 8.30am – 10.45am and 
3.10pm – 3.40pm. 
 
School Disco 
The 545 Junior School Council are hosting a whole 
school (Foundation – Grade 6) disco on the 
evening of Friday September 1.  Parent helpers 
are needed to run the canteen and assist on the 
night.  There will be two shifts – 6.30pm – 7.15pm 
and 7.45pm till pack up.  Please contact the school 
office if you are able to assist. 
 
Pie Drive  
Pie Drive orders close Wednesday August 23.   
Delivery date will be Wednesday September 6 
(pies to be collected between 2.45pm – 3.30pm 
from the canteen). 
If paying by cash, please send in the correct 
money, as we don’t always have change.  Thank 
you. 
An order form can be found on our Compass App. 

NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK 
545 PAPER AEROPLANE COMPETITION 

ROD SMITH 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 
KATIE WEIRE, PRESIDENT 



 

 
Book Week 
Coming up in Week 7 is the 
Children's Book Council of Australia 
- Book Week celebration.  Our 
annual dress-up day will be held on 
Thursday August 24. 
On this day, students are invited 
to dress up as their favourite book 

character.  Although not necessary to follow, the 
theme this year is: “Read, Grow, Inspire”. 
We look forward to seeing all our beloved books 
come to life! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Book Fair 
During week 9, from Monday September 4, we will 
have our annual Book Fair. A range of brand new 
books will be for sale and there will be a special 
trolley where nothing is over $5! A range of 
payment options will be available and each book 

purchased means 
more books for our 
school library. 
More information 
to come closer to 
the event. 
 

 

 
 
Triple P Parenting  
Our school has been provided 
with a small number of codes 
that will provide free access to 
the ‘Teen Triple P Online’ 
Course. The Course is aimed at 
parents of 10-16 year olds to 
raise confident, capable 
teenagers. Please contact 

myself if you would like a free access code. You can 
check out the course at 
 https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/ 
and search for the teen triple p online course. 
 
 

 

 
545's Got Talent Grand Finals for 
Middle and Senior students 
commences this week. 
Middle students  
Lunchtime Wednesday August 16, 
and 
Senior students  
Lunchtime Wednesday August 23 
 

Our Junior students’ heats have commenced and 
the Grand Final date will be announced soon. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY 
& BOOK FAIR 

EMMA-LEE ROSS 

TRIPLE P PARENTING & 
RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS NEWS 

DEREK HAYMAN 

MUSIC NOTES 
545’s GOT TALENT GRAND FINAL 

PHIL BARTLETT 

Student absence notification 
Via our Compass App 

***** 
Whole School Assembly 3.00pm every Friday 

***** 
School Uniform available from 

JSM, Macarthur Street, Sale 
***** 

School Supervision – students are supervised between the 
hours of 8.45am and 3.30pm 

***** 
Second Hand Uniform Sales  

Contact the school office for information 
***** 

Rapid Antigen Tests 
Rapid Antigen Tests are available from the school office. 

If children are experiencing flu like symptoms, please test 
and stay home until well. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.triplep-parenting.net.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSimone.Morris%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd6f7cfe04be440160ca308db8e44f20e%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638260198994000595%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NROKypPDt9c3zSrloOUt9%2BkHFAiJ8%2FeS38l0h96%2FTqE%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPECIAL WEEKLY 
AWARDS 

Grade Name Reason 

FP Zaidee 
Lilly  

For working hard to improve her writing 
For always bringing happiness and joy to our classroom 

FH Sara  For trying hard to use the letters and sounds she has learnt in her writing 

FS Taylor  For the wonderful progress she is making in all areas of her learning 

JN Harris  For challenging himself with the open- ended multiplication and division questions in 
Maths this week 

JC Mackenzie  
Charlotte  

For showing her sound understanding of multiplication by using arrays 
For being a great learning buddy and for always supporting her peers 

JL Dakeisha  For demonstrating positive behaviour in class and out in the yard 

JB Luca  
Tyler 

For remaining focussed and for working hard towards his writing goal 
For being a great team player who consistently offers support to his learning buddy 
and class peers 

JS Edie  
Sam 

For the effort she has been applying to improving her reading goal 
For taking on board feedback to improve the quality and depth in his writing 
responses about his reading 

JW Zoe  
Ruby  

For her positive contributions in class discussions 
For her continual effort that she always applies to tasks 

MH Milla  
Kai  

For always applying herself to her learning and for being a helpful friend 
For being an active participant in class discussions and dedicated to his learning 

MC Shelby  For continuously applying herself to aspects of her learning over the week 

MS Nico  For writing a very persuasive text about why children should attend ‘545’ 

SW Oscar  For his outstanding character, costume and building in Watts Bay 

SC Charlee  For being a wonderful friend and student at 545 

SR Kal  
Ethan  

For being Electronio the Electrician for the town of Robbinshood 
For taking the role of the Robbinshood lawyer very seriously, and for fighting 
endlessly for justice 

SH Lorana  For using her initiative to help her peers complete tasks related to Kidsville 

SL The wonderful residents 
Of Luville 

For pulling together through the good times and the bad 

Ms Morgan 
Drama 

Bentley  
Feanne  

For his outstanding cooperation during group tasks in Drama 
For her outstanding achievement of the success criteria when making an animation 

Mr Bartlett 
Music 

Sam  
Stella  

For his excellent contribution to Middle School Choir 
For her excellent work in Music 

Mr Docherty 
PE 

Corban  For showing honesty and fair play in PE games 

Ms Cooper 
Art 

Henry  
Caleb  
Arlo  

For showing initiative and for being a wonderful cleaner in the art room 
For showing initiative and for being a wonderful cleaner in the art room 
For helping his peers when creating the apple pinch pots 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Junior School Council are hosting  

a whole school disco 
The evening of Friday September 1 

Stay tuned for more information 
 

 

 

 

 



Last Week’s Weekly Award Winners 

Nico’s persuasive text on why 
children should attend ‘545’. 



 
 
 
 

WELS Student Leadership Conference 

On Wednesday of last week, some of our senior students attended a Student Leadership 
Conference at Wurruk Primary School.  This day followed on from the first session that 
was held at Gippsland Grammar St Anne’s Campus last term. Different students from 
primary schools in the area got together and discussed what collaborative and autocratic 

leadership is, the pros and cons of both and how to get the most out of the people you are leading. ‘545’ was 
well represented and, after debriefing with the students at the end of the day, they all said they had a great 
day and enjoyed the opportunity to create new friendships and build on existing ones. Everyone involved is 
looking forward to the next session in Term 4! 

 
Kidsville 
Since the start of the term, all of the senior classes have 
taken part in the Inquiry topic of Kidsville. The fictional Shire 
of Flooding Creek saw the creation of Mount Piddington, 
Robbinshood, Luville, Breezville, Gleson Bay and Watts Bay. 
All of the students involved took on a job and/or important 
role within the town, paired with a new name, shop, house 
design, town design, annual salary and weekly budget. It has 
been weeks in the making and the students have enjoyed 
creating their character profiles, researching what their 
shop fronts could look like and working out the area and 
perimeter of their homes and workplaces, some living a 
little more extravagantly than their salary allows! They have 
taken on a new appreciation for weekly expenses, such as 
food shopping, fuel and reporting on events in the town and 
the effort that goes into gathering information and quotes. 

This past week the students have dressed up as their character each day, and 
have enjoyed arresting their friends, pretending to bake cakes, nurse people back 
to health or the aged pensioners having trouble walking between classes with 
their walking sticks.  
Unfortunately, on Thursday night there was 
a natural disaster in the form of an avalanche 
from Mount Piddington that wreaked havoc 
across the whole Flooding Creek Shire! 
Mount Piddington and Robbinshood were 
completely destroyed with major flooding 
and the destruction and pollution of 
waterways in Luville, Breezville, Gleson Bay 
and Watts Bay. Friday saw students reporting 
on the destruction and all of the communities 
banded together to help with the clean up, 

demonstrating the importance of community spirit and support.  
On Monday afternoon, we had a celebration for all of the hard work the 
students and staff have put into another successful unit of Kidsville.  
 
School Disco 
On Friday September 1 the Junior School Council are hosting a whole 
school disco! They would love any volunteers to help out on the night 
and leading up to the night.   
Please leave a message with the school office if you would like to help 

out.  More information about the disco will be coming out shortly. 

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS 
JENNA ROBBINS 



 



  



 

 

 

 
Hello everyone, 
Next challenge - let’s all learn how to sign Auslan numbers. 
Once again Sign Bank or You Tube provides visual clips for you to use.  Below is a chart 
showing how to sign the Auslan numbers to twenty. 
Next we will focus on sports related signs. 
If you need assistance, have any questions or would like to share your Auslan 
experiences please email me at 
Michele.Caldow@education.vic.gov.au 

AUSLAN NEWS 
MICHELE CALDOW 

mailto:Michele.Caldow@education.vic.gov.au


 

A Compass App Hint 
The shortcut button gives you quick access to add 
an attendance/absence note (we are not set up 

for parent payments at this stage) 







 


